Boyds Civic Association

June 20, 2006

Minutes

President Melissa Foster called the meeting to order at 7:30.  The minutes of the April meeting were approved as presented.  The Treasurer’s Report was presented and approved.  We have $20,544.90 in our account, including a $20,000 donation (see below) and a payment of $1,000 to a needy family.

Miriam Schoenbaum reported on efforts to keep the Boyds MARC station open.  The state is committed to keeping it open only through March 17, 2007.  Citizens have met with Mike Knapp and with state representatives.  We need marketing for the commuter trains and we need more parking.  Merritt Ednie has offered the Boyds Presbyterian Church lot for weekday parking, but needs a memorandum of understanding with the county.  Del Lamiman reported speaking to the owner of the lot at the corner of Clarksburg Road and Barnesville Road about using it for parking.

Melissa reported on the status of Buckridge Court.  The property she had hoped to get for C.W. Wright is now under contract to someone else.  Wright is now planning to have fewer trucks at its depot.  Melissa continues to work with them.

A new church is to be built on Barnesville Road, a 9,000 sq ft building with lots of parking on the 7acre lot. 

Mike Rubin reported on the planned development of the Lawson property on Ganley Road.  With 2 acre zoning, up to 12 houses could be built.  Mike worked with the contract buyer to limit development to the 7 approved deep percs, with appropriate architecture and landscaping.  Plus the developer donated $20,000 to the BCA, no strings attached.

Bob Gillespie on Peach Tree Road is asking for support for his application for a special exception to allow him to land his small plane in his front field.  BCA took no position.

The Boyds Picnic will be held September 16 at Black Hills.

The Boyds Historic Society will hold an event on September 23.

The county is adding a Ride-On bus depot at the entrance to the jail.  It was suggested that perhaps that would also be an appropriate site for C.W. Wright.

The meeting was adjourned.

 
